
 

  

Headôs Weekly Newsletter 

Mrs Ania Hildrey, Headteacher, headteacher@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

Dear Students, Families, Colleagues and Friends 
 
Welcome to this termôs penultimate issue of the Headôs Weekly Newsletter. 
 
I would like to thank all the students and staff for their hard work this week. Additionally, I want to 
thank everyone for welcoming me to their classrooms yesterday; I had a rare opportunity to clear 
my diary and spend most of the day with the students and the staff in the heart of the school. It 
was a very important, informative and ï needless to say ï enjoyable day! I spoke to the students 
who only just joined us recently and chatted with those who are now planning their learning and 
career progression. An insight into the many amazing educational journeys! 
 
The weather has been playing wintry tricks on us lately and last weekôs snowy conditions changed 
into gales this week. Wet and windy weather is not as much fun as sunny and/or dry outdoor 
pursuits, but I am very proud of our students who battled the elements when accessing learning in 
the local community this week. On a related note, please may I remind the students of a need to 
dress appropriately for the weather and in line with the schoolôs uniform/dress code. Please may I 
reiterate with the families that we do not permit trainers, hoodies, fleeces, football/sport wear or 
other similar items. Thank you in advance for your support. 
 
As we are now past the halfway point in this academic year and we begin to plan the next school 
year already! Our conversations with the Local Authority about the admissions for September are 
in full swing, the budgetary planning is being addressed and the internal plans for the smooth 
delivery of even more outstanding education for our students is at the heart of all we do. For now, 
our strategic priorities for the remainder of the year are captured here: 
 
1. Effectiveness of Leadership and Management 
To increase consistency of leadership and management, including systems and culture across the 
school 
2. Our Students 
To invest into Academic studies (Literacy and Numeracy), Specialist support (in-house therapeutic 
team) and Development of Life Skills  (launch Life Skills curriculum, supported internships and 
apprenticeships) 
3. Our Families 
To reach those we have not yet reachedé  
4. Our Team 
To strengthen the distributed leadership model across the school 
5. Our Autism Research and Development 
To embed SCERTS in our curriculum and to intensify our support for other organisations working 
with those with SEND 
6. Our Resources 

To improve facilities and raise more funds to buy outdoor play equipment 
 
I am pleased to report that we are progressing very well in each area and will, unapologetically, 
keep pushing on to aim even higher for next yearôs work! Have a very good weekend and take 
good care in the winds! 
 
Kind regards 
Mrs A. Hildrey 
Headteacher 

 

Issue 20, 8 February 2019 
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Yesterday was a national ñTime to Talk Day 2019ò. 
 
Making time to talk ï about small things, big things, funny things and the really difficult things 
is important and the benefits of having a conversation with someone we can open up to is well 
known. 
 
It is not always easy though and it can take a lot of time and effort to build up the level of trust 
needed for an honest, open and safe conversation. This applies to us all. 
 
Time, as ever, helps and so does inviting someone to open up through non-verbal 
communication. The days of schools with stern-faced teachers and over-disciplinarian rhetoric 
about behaviour and compliance are a thing of a past and I am proud to lead a school which 
promotes open, friendly and joyful approach to learning. 
 
I hope you all agree that a very good starting point to any effective communication is a simple 
smile J. Earlier this week I was inspired by a poem about just that: 
 

 

Smiling Is Infectious 

Author Unknown 

 

Smiling is infectious 

you catch it like the flu! 

When someone smiled at me today, 

I started smiling too. 

 

I passed around the corner 

and someone saw my grin; 

When he smiled I realised 

I'd passed it on to him! 

 

I thought about that smile, 

then I realised its worth. 

A single smile, just like mine 

could travel round the earth. 

 

So, if you feel a smile beginé 

don't leave it undetected. 

Let's start an epidemic, 

and get the world infected! 
 
 

A smile costs absolutely nothing yet it really does transform lives! 
 
J 
 

Reflection timeé  
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Noticeboard  

mailto:Claire.caddick@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
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In my last article, I looked at the United Nations Convention on the Rights of a Child, In 

particular, I highlighted the rights children have to be consulted about and listened to in matters 

which affect their lives. The UNCRC gives a child the right to express their own views in 

decisions which affect them. Article 12 states that once a child is capable of forming their own 

views, they have the right to express those views in all matters affecting them, their views 

being given due weight in accordance with their age and maturity. This does not mean, 

however, that a child can tell their parents what to do. It means that parents and carers should 

listen to their childôs opinions and involve them in decision-making. 

Giving rights to children does not mean that parental responsibility becomes meaningless. 

Rights are not pieces of property which can be exchanged. If a child has a right, a right is not 

automatically removed from someone else. A child rights and a close, sharing family are not 

different things - you do not have either childrenôs rights or parental responsibility. Indeed, 

respecting and fulfilling a childôs rights means more loving and close relationships, because 

the well-being of that child is being nurtured, enabling them to form positive and loving 

relationships. 

As children grow up, it is natural for them to want to exercise some control over day to day 

decisions such as what to wear, what food to eat or being allowed to stay up later at night. 

There is no age in law stating a clear line at which a child has the right to autonomy of decision 

making. The maturity of the child and their capacity to understand information is what is 

important 

For the most part, a childôs growing independence does not lead to major family conflict and 

families are able to negotiate any difference of opinion without too many issues. On occasion, 

however, children and their parents may disagree on what should happen. Who has the right 

in these circumstances? This depends on each individual circumstance. A parent may wish to 

read their childôs diary but a child is as entitled to a private life as an adult. Although it would 

not be illegal to read the diary it would deny the child their basic human right and, therefore, 

should not happen unless there were exceptional circumstances such as the belief that 

reading the diary would help keep the child safe. It is not uncommon for a child or young 

person to request a confidential conversation with a member of staff without their parentôs 

knowledge and they are absolutely entitled to this. Staff would always respect the request for 

confidentiality and keep the conversation confidential unless there were safeguarding 

concerns needing to be addressed. Staff will always operate in the óbest interests of the childô 

and will never withhold information if this would lead to the child being place at risk. A summary 

of the UNCRC can be found here:  

www.unicef.org.uk/what-we-do/un-convention-child-rights 

 

 

 

Ms Alison Twomey, Head of Care and Safeguarding 

E: Alison.twomey@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

 

Care and Safeguarding 

http://www.unicef.org.uk/what-we-do/un-convention-child-rights
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This week I read an interesting study that explored at how autistic adolescents use social 

media, in particular the benefits and risks of using it. In addition to the study, the authors at 

University College London, created a rough guide on using social media for autistic 

adolescents and their parents. I have attached the guide towards the back of this weekôs 

newsletter. 

 

 

This week also saw the second staff twilight training for SCERTS. In preparation for the 

training, class teams recorded short videos of students carrying out ordinary tasks in the 

context of lessons, snack times, play and transitions. In mixed groups we watched back these 

video clips to spot all the things that students were doing well independently and identified the 

supports that staff have put in place to help students achieve these things. We then used 

action planning forms to identify next steps. Later in the year we will repeat the same videos 

to see if the suggested next steps had a positive impact on the studentôs independence in 

communication, emotional regulation, self-reliance and problem solving.        

Autism Research and Development 

Ms Micah Grimshaw, Head of Autism Research and Development 

E: micah.grimshaw@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 
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This week the students and staff have been braving the arctic winds to finalise the wonderful 
work for our third Festival of Learning. Parents and families are invited to embrace the wonder 
and awe inspiring work of the students across Abbot's Lea School, demonstrating the depth 
and breadth of their understanding of this terms topic, Our World. 
 
The Festival of Learning begins on Monday at 3pm, the timings shown below: 
 
11th Monday 3pm - 5.30pm PRIMARY  
12th Tuesday KS3 until 5.30pm 
13th Wednesday KS4 until 5.30pm 
14th Thursday KS5 until 5.30pm 
15th Friday PRIMARY until 2pm  
 
Appointments can be made by telephoning or emailing Bev Lunt or Ross Pendleton, enabling 
you to meet staff and discuss the Festival of Learning in greater depth. 
 
Throughout the week the students have been making clay pots, mosaic tiles, Greek Salads 
and engaging in Chinese Dance. To round off our cosmopolitan and outward facing 
educational experience the students welcomed two Chinese Dragons. They visited Abbot's 
Lea School to dance, to tell a traditional Chinese tale and to wish the students good luck at 
the beginning of Chinese New Year.  
 
The brave fireman of Merseyside Fire Service visited Abbot's Lea School this afternoon, 
however, before the students could meet them or survey the gleaming fire engine the crew 
received a call to attend to an emergency. This was disappointing for the students and a worry 
as the fire engine was called away to help someone in an emergency but did give our students 
a first-hand experience of the quick reactions of the fire crew, with their loud siren and flashing 
lights. No learning was lost as the class teams rapidly seized upon the opportunity to discuss 
how safe the students should feel as the fireman were looking after the people of the city, 
demonstrated by their quick reactions to emergency. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend and stay safe in the high winds. 
  
  
  
  

 

 

 

 
 

Mr Scott-Scarth, Head of Primary Department 

E: dean.scott-scarth@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

 

Primary Department 

mailto:dean.scott-scarth@abbotsleaschool.co.uk


  
 

Page 7 of 32 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
What a week!. We have had so much going on and things just seem to keep getting more 
exciting in the Secondary Department.  

We started the week with the whole of Key Stage 4 and 5 attending the Liverpool City 
Region Skills Show at Anfield stadium. The show was attended by staff and students from 
across Liverpool and the wider region. It was a chance for our students to explore their 
options for the future and for them to create aspirations for their careers. The stalls ranged 
from local colleges to employers who are working at the cutting edge of technology. Often 
these shows are pitched at certain groups within society, but this one was broader and more 
inclusive of all. We will continue to attend such events and the aim is that all of our students 
will have exposure to both local colleges and employers through the course of their time at 
Abbot's Lea School. 

On Tuesday I had the pleasure of joining the whole of Key Stage 5 at Liverpool John 
Moore's University (LJMU). It was great to be back in the university I attended, also were I 
worked as a student advocate. The aim of the visit was to show our students what university 
life is really like and also to show them the routes that they can take to get there in the 
future. The students took part in a marketing session, a campus tour,  HE quiz and listened 
to first hand experiences from current students. Thank you also to our Key Stage 5 staff 
team for your hard work and I hope you enjoyed your Starbucks! 

We have also had a number of students in Key Stages 4 and 5 visit Greenbank College this 
week for taster days and visits to explore the college as an option after Abbot's Lea School. 
We are a very open school and give access to all Further Education Colleges and will 
support every single option that every student wants to explore. Ms Caddick our school Job 
Coach is the person who will lead on this 

In Key Stage 3 we have steamed ahead with our Wheels Extreme mentoring programme 
and the students seem to be getting so much out of it and once again our athlete mentors 
seem to be enjoying the work they are doing with the group. Malawi class has also enjoyed 
their first week of swimming and will continue with their second week, starting on Tuesday. 

We also welcomed the Lion Dancers into school to celebrate Chinese New Year and we had 
a Chinese buffet in the afternoon with the staff and students enjoying the food and the whole 
experience.  

On a personal note, I returned to the University of Liverpool, where I worked as a Graduate 
Advocate 11 years ago. My visit this time was to deliver Autism Awareness training to the 
Widening Participation team and their student advocates. This was in readiness for a visit by 
our year 9 students in March. I really enjoyed the session and once again raising the 
awareness of how talented our students are if they are given a chance and are understood. 

Next week is our third Festival of Learning event and I hope that you can come down to see 
the amazing work that our students have produced over the last 5 weeks.  

I hope you all have a wonderful weekend 

Mr McVerry, Head of Secondary Department 

E: anthony.mcverry@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

 

Secondary Department 
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This Thursday the UK acknowledged Time to Talk Day, a campaign created by UK Mental 
Health Charity Time to Change. The aim of the awareness day is to encourage people in the 
UK to talk more openly about their mental health. The campaign started in 2014 and has since 
become a significant event in the calendar. On this day people are invited simply to hold more 
conversations about their mental health, whether it be at work, home or within their local 
community.  
Mental health problems can cover a broad range of disorders, but the common characteristic 
is that they all affect the affected personsô personality, thought processes or social interactions. 
Unlike many physical illnesses, mental health issues can be difficult to clearly diagnose. Early 
signs and symptoms can include feeling sad or down, excessive fears or worries, or extreme 
feelings of guilt, withdrawal from friends and activities and excessive anger, hostility or 
violence.  
It is easy to contribute to this initiative and make an impact on someone so this week make 
that extra time to talk to those around you.  
This week we said goodbye to two of our nursing student placements. Good luck to Laura and 
Lewis. We also say goodbye to our teaching student from LJMU. Thank you for your 
contribution and good luck with the rest of your studies.  
 
 
 
 

 

  
  

 
 

 
In these times of austerity and diminishing funding for schools across the country, it is 

imperative that we look to maximise all possible funding streams available to us. 

Recent training courses have provided valuable information and understanding as how to best 

approach this to ensure that time spent and invested in securing funding is used in the most 

effective way. We have been successful in the past, the new school minibus being the prime 

example, however we will now be undertaking a coordinated and focused approach to ensure 

that we bring in as much additional funding as possible to provide essential resources for all 

students here at Abbot's Lea. 

  

 

Mrs Michelle Griffiths, Head of HR 

E: michelle.griffiths@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

 

 

School Business Support Team 

 

Mr Andrew Cocklin, Head of Finance and Operations 

E: andrew.cocklin@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

 

 

mailto:michelle.griffiths@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
mailto:michelle.griffiths@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
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 A very action packed and busy week with lots of careers related activities going on!  
 
On Monday we had all KS4 and KS5 students visit the Liverpool city region skills show at 
Anfield stadium. There were lotsô of colleges and employers present who had hands - on 
activities to take part in.  It was an extremely busy and loud 
environment but the students coped amazingly well and picked 
up lots of freebies and information on post 16 choices.  
 
On Tuesday I taught personal presentation skills to the 
supported interns down at AMEY. They will be delivering their 
professional presentations to myself and their colleagues next 
Wednesday!  
 
On Thursday I took 6 students from Papua New Guinea to the 
Greenbank College open day. We had a tour and a talk with 
staff and even saw some old Abbot's Lea students who rushed 
over to say hello. Greenbank has offered more taster days to the school so we will be 
organising those for March.  
 
I have been busy working on an internal Careers fair for parents and students. I am getting 
confirmation from a few more colleges and training providers, the date is Wednesday 27 
February 14:00 ï 17:30. So far we have the following colleges confirmed: 
 
Greenbank, City of Liverpool College 
Hugh Baird, Knowsley Community College 
 
More information will be sent via parent mail next week.  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  

Job Coach 

 

Ms Claire Caddick, Job Coach 

E: Claire.caddick@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

 

 

mailto:michelle.griffiths@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
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Early Years and Key Stage 1 

Key Stage Leader: Miss OôNeill 

Maria.OôNeill@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

Ireland Class 
In Ireland class we learnt all about Chinese New Year by watching how children prepare and 
celebrate the festivities thanks to Miss Wong! We discovered little treasures from our magic 
goodie bag! We looked at chop sticks, special bowls, bells, brushes and hats! We ordered the 
Chinese numbers 1-10 and used them in our writing area to inspire some fabulous marks. We 
learnt all about why the years are named after animals and we made some pigs by mixing red 
and white paint to make the colour pink.  Some of us couldn't help but dip our hands into the 
mixture...pink paint everywhere! We were also treated to Lion dancers and a delicious Chinese 
buffet!! What a fantastic week!! 
 
Wales Class 
Wales class have had an exciting week this week. We have made amazing Great Fire of 
London candle holders and created the silhouette of the 17th century London skyline using 
shoe boxes. To make our skyline look authentic, we used our colour mixing skills to paint the 
sky using red and yellow paint. We loved the effect this created as we added a little bit of red 
paint to the yellow pot. The sky is full of the different shades from yellow, orange and through 
to red. We retold the events of the Great Fire using Chatta so we could practice our news 
reporting skills. We read the story of The Great Race to celebrate Chinese New Year and 
learnt all about the Chinese Zodiac and how Chinese New Year is celebrated. We made 
beautiful lanterns, created a big Chines Dragon and also made concertina dragons which we 
can move ourselves! We really loved watching the lion dancers on Wednesday morning and 
tasting some delicious Chinese food! Kung Hei Fat Choy!  
 
 
 
 

Key Stage 2 

Key Stage Leader: Mrs Lisa Walker 
Lisa.Walker@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 

 
This week the students have been engaged in a number of Internet Safety activities 
particularly with regard to online games. We have also enjoyed celebrating Chinese New Year 
- thank you to Ms Murphy for organising the amazing Chinese Dragons and to the KS3 team 
for a fantastic Chinese buffet - we thoroughly enjoyed!! Mrs. Walker J    
 
France Class 
This week France class have really enjoyed learning all about Chinese New Year. We 
completed craft activities as well as tasting Chinese food. We enjoyed the spring rolls and the 
prawn crackers the best. We have also enjoyed looking at Pandoraôs Box and creating our 
own Pandoraôs Box. On Monday we also started looking at the similarities and differences 
between Theseus and the Minotaur and Perseus and the Gorgon. We found out that they have 
a lot in common with only a few differences. We also had Dance again on Wednesday which 
we enjoyed as it was also linked to Chinese New Year. On Thursday we made our very own 
Pizzas and even grated some of the Cheese ourselves! We took them home to show our 
families all of the hard work we had put in to making them! Another great week this week. Well 
done France class. 

Key Stage News and Updates 

mailto:Lisa.Walker@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
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Spain Class 

The students have had a busy week learning about Ancient Greece and celebrating the festival 
of Chinese New Year. Everyone has worked hard to create an Ancient Greek pot using clay, 
and made a Minotaur using paper, card and paint! 
On Wednesday, the students enjoyed the Chinese Dancers' production followed by tasting 
Chinese food! All the students have worked hard to create Chinese dragons using paper 
chains and have made masks to celebrate the year of the pig. 
Well done, Spain class.   
  
USA Class 
Our sessions with the NSPCC supporting Speak out Stay Safe have continued this week. The 
students have responded positively and are demonstrating good understanding of their rights 
to stay safe from harm. Further information can be found at the NSPCC website at the 
following link https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/services/speak-out-stay-safe/  
 
Canada Class 
Canada have been working hard this week to finish their Greek pots for the festival of learning. 
They all look amazing. We have all make a power point presentation about everything we 
know about the Greeks. The students worked hard on the computers to do this. Canada 
continued with their shapes in maths and have worked well this week. Great week.  
 
Italy Class 
In Maths this week we have been working on position and direction. As a class we played a 
game called 'Around Town'. We had to find a route on a map around town and travel from one 
place to another. We used the key to help us find where we needed to go. In English we 
completed our news activities and carried on with our phonics letters and sounds. In Science 
we talked about world habitats and sorted animals into groups according to where they live. 
On Tuesday afternoon we tasted Greek food. The pupils took turns looking, touching, licking 
and eating pitta, hummus, feta, olives and tzatziki. On Wednesday we celebrated Chinese 
New Year. We watched the lion dances in the morning and tasted Chinese food in the 
afternoon. On Thursday we talked about right and wrong actions in Life skills. Well done to 
our pupil of the week Maxi.  
 
Brazil Class 

It has been a very busy week with a Judo lesson on Monday and a break from our theme on 

Wednesday to welcome the Year of the Pig with our annual visit from the brilliant Lion Dancers. 
We had a taster menu of Chinese food to try in the afternoon (not sure how chips appeared!) 
and our fortune cookies were exciting to read. 
We enjoyed reading about Medusa and Perseus and designed and made our own masks. In 
science we were surprised to find out that the first mention of magnets came from the Ancient 
Greeks when a lodestone (rock with magnetic properties) was discovered by Magnus the 
Greek shepherd in a place called Magnesia! We explored magnets discovering their poles and 
strengths. 
We finished our week with strong safeguarding messages; recalling Internet safety and 
practicing Speaking Out to Stay Safe with Helen from NSPCC.  
 
Have a great, safe weekend Class Brazil, you deserve it. 
  
 
 
 
 

Key Stage News and Updates 

https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/services/speak-out-stay-safe/
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Peru Class 
Peru have had a fantastic week celebrating Chinese New Year. The pupils really enjoyed 

watching the Dragon and Lion dancers on Wednesday, followed by lots of tasty Chinese food 

in the afternoon! In Science this week we have continued our Habitat topic by learning all 

about Food Chains. In English the pupils have written lots of lovely descriptive sentences 

about the Chinese Lion and Dragon dancers. For Maths this week we have started our new 

Number topic and the pupils are working hard learning how to do addition and subtraction 

calculations on the 100ôs squares.  

Portugal Class 

It has been a very busy week in our class this week. We have been learning all about the first 
Olympic Games in Greece and made our own Olympic torches! We learnt about the races 
they would have had and compared this to the modern games. 
We have also been recapping number bonds to 10 and 20 and had great fun singing the 
Farmer Pete song, acting it out as sheep. 
This week, we also celebrated Chinese New Year, making lanterns, fortune cats and writing 
our name in Chinese. We even got to try some Chinese food. 
We look forward to seeing families at next week's Festival of Learning. 
  
 

Key Stage 3  
Key Stage Leader: Mr Mason 

Ryan.Mason@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 
 
It has been a busy and eventful week in Key Stage Three. Lotôs of activities taking place in 
addition to our wonderful and fun lessons! On Monday our year 9 students participated in an 
Art workshop creating master pieces that will be entered into a local art competition, watch 
this space! Tuesday was óSafer Internet Dayô and the students spent time in the afternoon 
being reminded of the importance of staying safe online! We had a collapsed curriculum day 
on Wednesday where the students spent time focusing on Chinese culture and had a visit 
from the Lion Dancers! Everyone really enjoyed it, particularly the Chinese buffet food that 
arrived in the afternoon! Finally, a cohort of students continued with the óWheels Extremeô 
project at Bank View High School and all had an excellent time!   
 
Botswana Class 
Another great week for Botswana! This week we enjoyed internet safety day on Tuesday, a 
collapsed curriculum day for Chinese new year on Wednesday and on Friday we discussed 
mental health problems as part of  mental health week.   
 
Madagascar Class 
It has been a really exciting week of learning in Class Madagascar. On Monday our students 
completed a piece of Art work for a Pop Art project. These pieces of work are being 
submitted for a National Art competition.  On Tuesday we had 'Internet Safety Day' making 
our own adverts about internet safety for young people. Then on Wednesday we had Chinese 
New Year Celebrations completing a variety of different activities such as learning to count to 
10 in Mandarin, watching a Chinese dragon dance and eating a Chinese banquet.   
 
Mozambique Class  
This week we have extended our knowledge on bar charts, line graphs and data collection in 
Maths. In Literacy we have learnt how to improve our writing by expanding our sentences 
using adjectives in a variety of ways. This has improved our epic poems. In Geography we 
have learnt about the structure of castles and in particular how to defend or attack a castle. 

Key Stage News and Updates Key Stage News and Updates 

mailto:Ryan.Mason@abbotsleaschool.co.uk
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We had a fantastic day on Wednesday when we had a collapsed curriculum day around 
Chinese New Year. We made our own Chinese paper dragon, Chinese willow pattern 
plates, watched the dragon and lion dancers and had a wonderful Chinese buffet. This week 
has also been Mental Health week and we have been looking at what mental health means to 
us and how to keep ourselves well through use of mindfulness and relaxation techniques. 
In History we have looked at the structure of Chirk Castle which we will be visiting soon. In 
life skills we have been comparing own brands and branded products by taste and most 
people found that own brands tasted just as good as branded products. It was also internet 
safety week and we all completed a quiz on Kahoot.  
  
 
 
Malawi Class 
What a busy week! Malawi class have been doing lots of special work as well as spending 
mornings at the pool and it's all going swimmingly. 
We've been learning about the Oceans of the World and the creatures that live within them in 
Geography and have also tried some prawns and crab sticks! Everyone loved learning of all 
the weird and wonderful fish at the deepest parts of the seas; maybe we'll try some jellied eels 
next week? 
We continued our ventures into previously unchartered territory in Food Tech and we all tried 
something new; mussels and cockles! Opinions were mixed but everybody tasted some which 
was amazing. One student in particular wanted more after the initial testing, so we unshellfishly 
let them finish it all off. 
To celebrate the Chinese New Year, we tried the chopstick challenge, but with marshmallows! 
Despite never having used them before, the students did brilliantly to master the skill, but they 
all decided they definitely prefer knife and fork! We also painted some cherry blossom trees 
using various ancient techniques such as cotton buds and bottle-bottoms. 
Diving back into the swimming, we have made a real splash! Many seasoned swimmers have 
felt and looked very much at home in the water, while others have been overcoming their fears 
and enjoyed their first times swimming independently. 

Needless to say, we are very proud of our little school of fish this week.  

 
Kenya Class 
Wow! What a busy week. We have crammed so much in! Kenya class have continued with 
column addition in Maths and some students have been adding 4 digit numbers together, with 
exchanging. In English, we finished off our story 'The Lion and the Unicorn' and retold the 
story in our own words. We have continued learning about our topic WWII and have 
learned about Alan Turing and the Enigma code, Anne Frank and also had a go at making our 
own spitfires! We have continued to look at the artist Henry Moore in art. On Tuesday, we did 
some work around safer internet day. On Wednesday, we celebrated Chinese New Year, 
including having a Chinese banquet. On Thursday, we took park in BBC Teach 'live lesson.'  
Finally, on Friday, we did some activities to support Children's Mental Health Week, lots and 
lots of learning! Have a lovely weekend  
 
Seychelles Class 
Upon sitting down to fashion my entry for this week's newsletter it occurred to me just how 
quickly the time had passed. I shared this thought with my colleagues who readily agreed that, 
yes, the time had passed at quite a rate, quite a rate indeed! 
Ironically, considering the brevity of the aforementioned week (what with the precipitation 
induced closures) this week has seemed significantly shorter. Pupils and staff alike were keen 
to regain some consistency.  

Key Stage News and Updates 
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We began this week with a flight back in time exploring a key moment in the middle ages with 
the succession of Edward the Confessor. Pupils had to decide out of three contenders who 
they believed was the best contender for the future king. 
In Maths we have continued to explore bar charts and line graphs. We have also consolidated 
our knowledge of specific Mathematical language.  
Tuesday saw us explore the importance of permission and consent for Safer Internet Day 
2019.  
Wednesday was a celebration of Chinese New Year (Year of the Pig), pupils completed a 
range of activities including some beautiful Qing Hua patterns. 
Thursday saw us looking at different prefixes and suffixes and investigating ways in which we 
can classify plants. Some pupils took part in a multi-skills day at Bankview School which they 
thoroughly enjoyed. 
 
Hoping you all have a splendid weekend. 

 
Key Stage 4 

Key Stage Leader: Miss Dallas 

Katie.Dallas@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 
 
Samoa Class 
Samoa class have had an excellent week, with a trip to Liverpool Skills Show Careers fair in 
Anfield on Monday. Our pupils found out lots of information about colleges and careers and 
thoroughly enjoyed the experience, even dressing up and completing engineering challenges. 
We then had a lesson about what we might want to do after KS4. We started converting 
between different units of time and working out problems surrounding minutes and seconds. 
All our pupils made their own presentations in ICT about the evolution of their favourite games 
console or electronic device, and used their developing speaking and listening skills to present 
these to the class and answer questions. Well done! 
Wednesday was a day filled with Chinese New Year festivities. We enjoyed the lion dance 
performance with the whole school, completed some mindfulness colouring, word searches, 
quizzes, and enjoyed Chinese food! With Mr Doyle, we learnt about Royalists and 
Parliamentarians and the English Civil War, and everyone made some tasty scrambled eggs 
in food tech!  We talked about the evolution of the earth's atmosphere and produced a timeline 
of key events up until the present day. Finally, we recapped about bullying.  
 
Samoa class are sad to see our student teacher go - Good Luck Mr Doyle! 
 
Papua New Guinea Class 

We have had a very busy week in PNG. On Monday we visited Liverpool Careers Fair; we all 
found it very useful in finding information about college courses and apprenticeships. Some of 
our class also visited Greenbank College with Ms Caddick and Mrs Sumner.  
In History we continued building our castles based on the English Civil War. We were also sad 
to see Mr Doyle  move onto his next placement. Good luck Mr Doyle! In English we finished 
reading Of Mice and Men, many of us were truly moved by the ending of the legendary text. 
We continued our studies by analysing the characters and building on our essay writing skills 
by using point, evidence, explain paragraphs.  
Cuppa New Guinea was back after our hiatus and we were as busy as ever. Next week we 
will be promoting our special Valentine's Day hot chocolates! 
 
 
 
 

Key Stage News and Updates Key Stage News and Updates 

mailto:Katie.Dallas@abbotsleaschool.co.uk


  
 

Page 15 of 32 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Australia Class 
Class Australia have finished reading our book for the term, Kensuke's Kingdom. The students 
have really enjoyed getting to know the characters and getting creative with their written work. 
We have designed our own islander, we have each wrote a 'message in a bottle' and also 
wrote our own ship's log, all of which will be displayed at this terms festival of learning. 
On Monday the students visited Anfield Stadium for the Liverpool Skills Show. The students 
found this very informative and enjoyed talking to lots of different people about their options 
for after Abbot's Lea. Hopefully we will attend more events like this in the future. 
 
Christmas Island Class 

Another great week had by Christmas Island. We started off our week by attending the career 
fair at Anfield which was great for the pupils to get ideas and insight of what is available for 
them after Abbots Lea. We already have pupils knowing what colleges they want to go to and 
the courses they are applying for. (Super proud!)Tuesday we continued with our Art pieces for 
the festival of learning (held next week). We enjoyed our collapsed curriculum day on 
Wednesday when we we studied the Chinese New Year which also included watching the 
óChinese Lion Dancersô and sampling Chinese food. 
Weôve finished off the week learning about propaganda with Mr Doyle who is leaving today. 
Christmas Island would like to wish him all the best for the future! Have a great weekend!  
  
 
 

Key Stage 5 
Key Stage Leader: Mr Davenport 

Paul.davenport@abbotsleaschool.co.uk 
 
 
Tasmania Class 
This week has been amazingly busy with lots of planned trips and activities! On Monday, we 
visited Anfield stadium for the LCR skills show which had lots of interactive activities that would 
inspire our pupils to explore careers and motivate them to find out more about apprenticeships, 
explore skills and vocational pathways. Some of us had a go at the remote controlled digger 
for picking up sweets, VR, the conveyor belt from Land Rover and even the super taster test! 
We found out that both Alex and Mrs Wong are super tasters in our class! 
On Tuesday, we went to visit John Moores University with all of KS5 students. We were 
extremely lucky to have to the opportunity to be shown around one of the universities and got 
to visit a court room where the students get to practise. One of the students at JMU took us to 
one of the buildings where the students live. We found out that the bedrooms are quite small 
and that they share the living quarters with other students in the corridor they share. The rooms 
are extremely expensive at a cost of £125 per week, but we got told that you can get help with 
these payments. They also got to visit a lecture room where we talked about the different 
course available to students and that these can sometimes be adapted to how we work best. 
Any students that would like to go to a university would need to get credits to join any of the 
courses. 
On Wednesday we had a Chinese New Year celebration day, we had a fantastic opportunity 
in school as the Dragon dancers put on an amazing show for us all to see. Some of us even 
got touched by some lettuce which means extra good luck. During the afternoon we enjoyed 
sampling a variety of Chinese food, some of the food we liked and some of the food we did 
not. 
What an exciting week we have had and we are all looking forward to our last week before 
half term. 
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Fiji Class 
This week has been a very busy and exciting week, thinking about our futures and what we 
can do after we leave Abbots Lea.  
On Monday our Fiji Chefs took a break from cooking and went to Anfield Stadium for a careers 
fair. This gave the pupils a chance to look around different stands and speak to a variety of 
professionals about different apprenticeship opportunities, college options and a variety of 
career aspects. Caitlin even got her hair done and had bright pink braids!  
On Tuesday we went to LJMU for the day where we got the chance to experience a little 
portion of university life. We had a taster session for a marketing course where we had to work 
within a group to design our own chocolate bar. We also went on a tour of some of the campus 
and went to visit student accommodation and explored the flat to see how they live. We had 
our lunch in a lecture theatre and it was nice to see what other kinds of learning is out there.  
On Wednesday we celebrated Chinese New Year by going to see the Chinese Dragon 
performance in the hall. As always, it was brilliant! We then had a delicious Chinese taster 
buffet in the afternoon where we got to try different Chinese foods. Yum Yum!! A big thank 
you to Mrs Wong for providing all of the meals for us! 
On Thursday, the weather was so bad that we decided not to go to the gym. So we stayed in 
school and finished The Witches book! We thoroughly enjoyed reading this story and look 
forward to starting the next book! 
On Friday, the Fiji Chefs created cheesecake! Delicious! Well done everyone! 
We've had another special birthday this week in Fiji, so we wish a huge happy 18th birthday 
to Luke!! We also wish our amazing receptionist Bev, a massive happy 50th birthday!!!! We 
hope both of you have a wonderful time celebrating! 
 
Another special mention goes to our pupil of the week this week, Joe Davidson!! Well done 
Joe! You always work hard and try your best. Well done for staying on task and completing all 
of your work!  
 
New Zealand Class 
This has been a busy week for students in preparing them for life after Abbot's Lea. On 
Monday we attended the Liverpool City Region Skills show at Anfield Football stadium. 
Students had the chance to meet colleges, training providers and employers from a variety of 
places across Merseyside and learn about what opportunities there are when they leave 
school. Students also enjoyed visiting the home of Liverpool FC, the second best football team 
in England after the mighty Manchester City. 
 
On Tuesday students had the chance to experience life of a University student by visiting John 
Moores University in the city centre. We looked at the students halls of residence by visiting a 
student flat, took part in a Business lesson by inventing a chocolate bar and sat in a lecture 
theatre. Students watched an exciting video about life at university which certainly brought 
back memories to the staff and made everyone keen to enroll! 
 
On Wednesday we watched the Chinese Dragon dance as part of the Chinese New Year 
celebrations, followed by a Chinese Banquet. A big thanks to Mrs Wong for organising this in 
class Tasmania. 

 
On Thursday we sadly had to postpone our gym trip due to the weather but it gave us chance 
to complete our work on 'Life in Liverpool under the Plantagenets' which will be on display for 
the Festival of learning next week. Students have written a story based upon what life in 
Liverpool would have been like under Plantagenet rule as part of this term's 'Our History' 
theme. 
 

General 

Key Stage News and Updates 
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The Festival of learning is on next week, with Thursday 14th February available for Key Stage 
5 visits. If you would like to visit please book a time slot for the day. 
 
Liverpool City College (Pathways) is having a transition day on Thursday 14th February. Maria 
Rimmer who runs the Pathways courses, has invited any students thinking about college to 
attend. Parents are also welcome to attend but will have to make their own way there. New 
Zealand class will be going on Thursday, if your child is not in New Zealand class but you 
would like to take them, please inform their class teacher. 
 
It is being held in: 
 
LEX building behind St. Luke's Church. 
9:45am - 12noon 
Thursday 14th February 
 
 
The new version of the Key Stage 5 Transition Tool Kit has been updated and placed on the 
school website. It contains information on a variety of support available for parents and 
students, with hyperlinks to websites. It also has the College Open Days for this year, which 
parents will find useful for transition. 
http://www.abbotsleaschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/02/Transition-Tool-Kit-for-Year-
11-and-Key-Stage-5-booklet-2018-19.pdf 
 
 

Odd Facts of the week 

 
 
1) In the 1960s, the CIA tried to spy on the Kremlin and Russian embassies by turning cats 
into listening devices. The program, called Acoustic Kitty, involved surgically implanting 
batteries, microphones and antennae inside cats. 
2) Two-thirds of the people on Earth have never seen snow. 
3) The name Jeep came from the abbreviation used in the army for the "General Purpose" 
vehicle, or G.P. 
4) A group of pugs is called a grumble. 
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EYFS and Key Stage One 

Ireland Archie Harding  

Wales Oscar Connor  

Key Stage Two 

Peru Jacob Glynn 

Portugal  Joshua Iyen 

USA Jack Woods 

Brazil Jake Griffiths-McDonald  

France Jacob Bennett   

Canada Charlie Coleman 

Spain Jamie Clements 

Italy Maxi Sanchez  

Key Stage Three 

Madagascar Alison Crellin 

Seychelles  Anthony Hammond  

Cape Verde AJ Kennedy 

Botswana Joe Whittnett 

Mozambique Flynn Bligh 

Malawi Lexie 

Kenya Ashley Murphy 

Key Stage Four 

Australia Owen Green 

Papua New Guinea Luke Rigby  

Samoa Louis Murphy 

Christmas Island  Henry Lin 

Key Stage Five 

New Zealand Jarule Browning 

Tasmania Luke Hill 

Fiji Joe Davidson 

Students of the week ï Week 20 
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Week 20 in pictures 
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